
Paige Schuurhuis 
 

Mrs. Cindy Zain, 
Business, Management, 
Marketing & Technology 

teacher has selected 
 Paige Schuurhuis 

as Outstanding 
Information Technology  

student of the  
3rd quarter for the  

2014-2015 school year. 
 

 
Paige is an outstanding student for many reasons. Paige has been a student 
in Information Technology for the past two years.  In these two years there 
has not been a single day when Paige has not worked in class. Whether it is 
working on her own classwork or helping a classmate, she is always busy.  
She has been a member of Business Professional (BPA) for two years and 
qualified to attend the State Leadership Conference both years.  This year 
she qualified to attend the National Leadership Conference by placing 
second in the Fundamentals of Web Design competition.  She will be 
traveling with us to Anaheim, California, and I am confident that she is 
going to do very well. 
 
Paige has become the “expert” on web design.  Whenever I cannot figure out 
how to solve a problem, I just say “Paige, I need you”.  She is very 
determined and will work on a problem until it is solved.  Paige plans on 
attending Northern Michigan University to study Computer Science. 
 

Congratulations Paige 
On being the Outstanding Student of the Quarter in 

Information Technology!  
  



John Goetz  
 

Mrs. Cindy Zain, Business, 
Management, Marketing & 

Technology teacher 
 has selected  
John Goetz 

as Outstanding 
Information Technology  

student of the  
3rd quarter for the  

2014-2015 school year. 
 

John has been a student in Information Technology for the past two 
years.  John was a member of Business Professionals of America (BPA) last 
year and qualified to attend the State Leadership Conference in the 
Fundamentals of Web Design competition. 

John is also an outstanding student who is always working in class.  
John is always busy working on either his own classwork or helping a 
classmate.  You would never find John “goofing off” or doing nothing.  He 
decided this year that he wanted to learn Photoshop and he has become 
very adept at it.  In fact, when Tracey Laitinen from the United Way needed 
a new logo for one of their programs, I asked John if he would be willing to 
do this.  He quickly agreed and created a logo for the “Removing Barriers to 
Education” program. Tracey loved his design and it is now used on the 
literature for this program. John also plans on attending Northern Michigan 
University to study Computers/Art/Graphic Design. 
 John is absolutely wonderful and very deserving of being named an 
Outstanding Student.  He is a remarkable young person who I am confident 
will be very successful in anything he chooses to do. 
 

Congratulations John 
On being the Outstanding Student of the Quarter in 

Information Technology!  
  



Anna Harrington 
 
 

Mrs. Diane Harrington, 
Business, Management, 
Marketing & Technology 

teacher has selected 
Anna Harrington 
as Outstanding 

Administrative Services 
student of the  

3rd quarter for the  
 2014-2015 school year. 
 
Anna is a two year student in Administrative Services that continually works 
hard to accomplish her goals.  In this nine week marking period she has 
earned her Microsoft Office Specialist certification in Word and 
PowerPoint.  She is a student who is focused, detail oriented, and 
reliable.  Anna serves as the Business Professionals of America (BPA) Co-
President and has been a member for four years.   
 
Anna was a first place state winner in Advanced Word and a third place 
state winner in Integrated Office Applications along with earning her 
Statesman Torch Award.  Anna will be representing Sault Area Career 
Center May 2015 at BPA Nationals in Anaheim, California. 
 

Congratulations Anna 
On being the Outstanding Student of the Quarter in 

Administrative Services! 
  



Payton Salomon 
 

 

Mrs. Diane Harrington, 
Business, Management, 
Marketing & Technology 

teacher has selected 

Payton Salomon 
as Outstanding 

Administrative Services 
student of the  

3rd quarter for the  
 2014-2015 school year. 
 
 

Payton has been a student in the Administrative Services area 
since she was a sophomore.  Payton strives each day to learn and 
uses every minute she has in class to soak in everything she 
can.  Payton earned her Microsoft Office Specialist certification in 
Excel and is serving as one of the co-treasurers for Business 
Professionals of America (BPA).  Payton was a first place BPA state 
winner in Advanced Spreadsheet Applications.  In addition, she 
was recognized for statesman torch award at the state conference 
in Grand Rapids, Michigan. 
 
 
 

Congratulations Payton  
On being the Outstanding Student of the Quarter in 

Administrative Services! 
  



Emma Vermette 
 
 

Mrs. Heather Suggitt,  
Business, Management, 

Marketing & Technology teacher 
in Accounting/Financial 
Marketing has selected 

 Emma Vermette 
as Outstanding 

Accounting/Finance student of 
the second quarter of the  

      2014-2015 school year. 
 
Emma is a senior in her second year of the Financial Marketing program, which is 

a two hour block.  During the first hour of the block Emma spends her time 

working on job titles for the Career Center Certificate she will receive at 

graduation.  During the second hour she and the rest of the marketing class work 

on related projects for the Varsity Blues store. During the second half of the year, 

when many seniors’ productivity begins to slow down, Emma has actually 

increased her productivity!  She has already completed 8 of the possible 14 job 

titles. 

Emma has a good attitude toward her work and all of the projects we do.  At 

Christmas time she was an outstanding elf that welcomed over 400 elementary 

students to visit with Santa at Varsity Blues.  She is always willing to do whatever 

is needed to finish a project. 

In addition to the many projects in Financial Marketing, Emma has obtained 

Microsoft Office Specialist certifications in Word Core, Excel Core, and PowerPoint 

in her Administrative Services class.  This is a huge accomplishment for any 

student, and Emma achieved these certifications all within a nine week marking 

period! 

Congratulations Emma 
On being the Outstanding Student of the Quarter in 

Accounting/Finance! 
  



Hunter Killips  
 

Mr. Larry Warner,  
Drafting & Design 

Technology teacher has 
selected  

Hunter Killips 
as the Outstanding 
Drafting & Design 

Technology student of the 
3rd quarter for the  

2014-2015 school year. 
 
 
 

Hunter is a senior with a two hour block of drafting and 
design. He plans to continue in a related field during his 
post-secondary education. Hunter has been designing 
residential houses and perfecting his skills with 
Envisioneer CADS soft programs.  
 
 
 
 

Congratulations Hunter 
On being the Outstanding Student of the Quarter in 

Drafting & Design Technology! 
  



Harrison Thorne  
 

 
Mr. Gary Herschell, 

Work-based Learning 
Coordinator has selected  

Harrison Thorne  
as Outstanding Work-based 

Learning student of the  
3rd quarter for the  

2014-2015 school year. 
 
 
 
 
Harry has been chosen as outstanding student of the quarter for 

the Less than Class Size Program. Harry is currently training at the 

Sault Tribe Police Station supervised by Mr. Robert Marchand.  Mr. 

Marchand has indicated that Harry is doing an excellent job out in 

the field with his staff, and is excited to come in each day with not 

knowing what will be in store for him. Harry is very enthusiastic 

about working at his site, and has definitely locked in a career 

path that he wants to pursue after graduation. Harry has set a 

great standard for our program and has created a lot of interest in 

students for the following school year. 

 

 
 

Congratulations Harrison 
On being the Outstanding Student of the Quarter in 

Work-based Learning! 
  



Jill McElhinny   
 

 
Mrs. Wendy Frush, 

Health Sciences  
Teacher, has selected 

Jill McElhinny 
 as the Outstanding  

Health Sciences  
Student of the  

third quarter for the  
2014-2015 school year. 

 
 
Jill is an exceptional student who demonstrates all the qualities of a 

successful leader, organizer and mentor.  Every day she practices these 

qualities in the classroom and during the clinical site rotations.  As the 

American Red Cross Student Coordinator for the school sponsored blood 

drive she received accolades of praise from community members and 

professional leaders.  They were complimentary of her communication 

skills, organization, and approachability.  

Jill always has a kind word, a bright smile, and questions of curiosity all 

qualities that guarantee she will be successful in any career she chooses.  

She is dedicated to her studies and arrives in class prepared. Her 

commitment to educational and personal growth is unprecedented and sets 

the stage for a great college experience. 

As Jill’s Health Science Instructor I am proud to give her the honor of Health 

Science Student of The Quarter. 

Congratulations Jill 
On being the Outstanding Student of the Quarter in 

Health Sciences Technology!  



Andrew Dale 

 
Mr. Gary Herschell, 

Construction Technology 
teacher has selected  

Andrew Dale  
as the Outstanding 

Construction Technology 
student of the 3rd quarter 

for the  
2014-2015 school year. 

 
 

 
Andrew Dale has been chosen as outstanding student of the 

quarter for Construction Trades. This is Andrew’s first year in the 

program. Andrew has been a great asset to our program by 

bringing prior knowledge of the field to the class. Currently 

Andrew is completing a Less than Class size program with Roy 

Electric Co., Inc. with anticipation of becoming a Journeyman 

Electrician when he graduates. Andrew brings knowledge of the 

field of construction along with an electrical background to share 

with his fellow classmates. Andrew has also designed and built an 

electrical training center for the use in our Construction Trades 

Program. 

 

Congratulations Andrew 
On being the Outstanding Student of the Quarter in 

Construction Technology  



Alexander Wilson 
 

Mr. Tim Strader, 
Automotive Technology 

teacher has selected 
Alexander Wilson 

as the Outstanding 
Automotive Technology 

student of the  
3rd quarter for the  

2014-2015 school year. 
 
 
Alex is a very hard worker.  He is always looking for work to keep 

busy, often times helping other students on projects that they are 

working on.  He never gives up and keeps with a project no matter 

how large or small.  He is a fast learner, follows instruction well 

and retains what he has been taught.  

I have great fun with Alex in class and we joke with each other 

often.  He has a good sense of humor and helps keep the class 

light hearted. 

 
 

Congratulations Alex 
 On being the Outstanding Student of the Quarter in 

Automotive Technology!  



James Demitropoulos-Doud  
 

Mr. Gary Herschell, Machine 
Tool Technology teacher  

has selected  
James Demitropoulos-Doud 
as the Outstanding Machine 

Tool student of the 3rd 
quarter for the  

2014-2015 school year. 

 
 

 

This is James’ second year in the Machining program. 

James has done a tremendous job this year improving his 

skills in the Machining Trade. James has become a member 

of First Robotics where he spends the majority of his time 

making parts for the Robot. He has become successful 

enough in the parts making department to have been 

asked to be a part of the “Pit Crew” during competitions. 

James has an eye for detail and has a great work ethic. 

 
 

Congratulations James 
On being the Outstanding Student of the Quarter in 

Machine Tool Technology! 
 

  



Ryan Hill 
 

Mr. Greg Rambo,  
Welding Technology 
teacher has selected  

Ryan Hill 
 as the Outstanding 

Welding/Brazing 
Technology student of 
the 3rd quarter for the 
2014-2015 school year. 

 
 

 
Ryan Hill has been a help during first hour mentoring and 
directing some of the Tech Ed students as well as being a 
help for the teacher. During the two hour Welding class 
period, Ryan has been able to keep up with his required 
work while leading and helping on numerous projects. 
Ryan is always willing to help others as well as having a 
great attitude. 

 
 
 
 

Congratulations Ryan 
On being the Outstanding Student of the Quarter in  

Welding Technology! 


